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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PATHWAYS 2 TOMORROW JOINT PUBLIC AGENCY WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY, MARCH 18, 2019 AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE LIBRARY IN EMERSON-HUBBARD HIGH SCHOOL IN EMERSON, NE. 

Notice of the meeting was given in advance by posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the posted notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the posted notice.  All proceedings of the Board, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public. P2T personnel: Joe Peitzmeier, Mary Janata, and Shara Johnson were in attendance as well as P2T Superintendents; Jon Cerny, Fred Hansen, Jeff Smith, Chad Boyer, Jason Dolliver, Bill McAllister, Mark Ernst, and Lindsey Beaudette.  There were also two visitors present.
Mr. Trevor Preston, P2T Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, Mr. Preston announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room.
ROLL CALL: 
Roll call was called with the following members present;  Aaron Anderson, Mike Nottlemann, Wayne Erickson, Joani Franzluebbers, Jason Kreikemeier, Walter Luebbert, Trevor Preston, David Raabe, and Jason Roth
WELCOMING OF VISITORS:

Chairman Preston welcomed two visitors.  There were no visitor comments.
INFORMATIONAL REPORTS:

Board:  There were no reports

Curriculum Committee:

Committee Member, Jeff  Smith reported on the curriculum committee meeting that was held on March 13. He mentioned that Shara Johnson and Mary Janata would be reporting later on much of what was discussed at the meeting.
Budget Committee:

Committee Chair, Chad Boyer reported on the budget committee meetings that were held on February 13 and March 14.  He mentioned that we have been discussing processes of trying to determine minimum and maximum enrollments for P2T programs.  We do not have a recommendation at this time.

He also mentioned that we have been working on possible future funding strategies as we work towards the renewal of the JPA next year.  We will continue to work as a committee to bring a recommendation to the board at the June meeting.  There was a question concerning future funding and Joe suggested that we discuss this further during the approval of the Treasurer’s Report and the Claims Report.
2019/2020 Curriculum Report:  

Shara Johnson and Mary Janata presented information concerning the pre-registration numbers for 19/20 and programming for next year.  Handouts were shared with the board and superintendents.  One note is that our current numbers are at 186 pre-registered.  This presentation also showed which programs are taught by Northeast staff or P2T staff.  The board expressed their appreciation of their report and their hard work.
Executive Director:  

     -Curriculum:  Peitzmeier reiterated the number of students pre-registered for this fall.
     -Partnerships:  We continue to work with WSC and Northeast on programming. We have a great relationship with both institutions.
Executive Director Report Continued:

     -Finances:  In partnership with NDOL, NDE, and Northeast, we were awarded a $60,000 grant for 3 years to pilot an apprenticeship program.  We have hired the Apprenticeship Placement Specialist.  We are awaiting NDE and OCTAE approval.  He also reported on the programs that have been funded by the Dinklage Foundation:  Teacher Externship Camp (0 registrants as of tonight), Middle School Career Exploration Camp (3 registrants as of tonight).  We have also submitted a grant application for a WSC ITE grant.
    -Workshops/Meetings:  Joe currently serves on the NDE Rule 47 Career Academy Committee, the PFI Advisory Committee and the MCC Diesel Tech Advisory Committee.  Oversight Council has met.  We hosted several health science professionals for a meeting and plan to form an advisory committee from this group.
     - Presentations:  Road shows to all of the schools and school tours of the new facility were very successful.  The Ribbon Cutting for the new facility has been moved from March 19 to April 11 at 10:00 am.
     - Miscellaneous:  P2T HOSA is participating at State Conference on March 18 & 19 and P2T Skills USA will participate at their State Conference on April 11 & 12.
We currently have 6 students participating in the internship program.  Dr. Dolliver shared an experience he had with one of our interns.

ACTION ITEMS:
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by Roth and seconded by Luebbert to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting and the minutes of the January 21, 2019 board meeting.  On roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Roth, Luebbert, Preston, Raabe, Anderson, Nottlemann, Erickson, Franzluebbers, and Kreikemeier, 
Voting Against:  None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (9-0)
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT

It was moved by Kreikemeier and seconded by Erickson to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Kreikemeier, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Luebbert, Preston, Raabe, Roth, Anderson, and Nottlemann
Voting against: None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (9-0)

APPROVAL OF CLAIMS FROM THE GENERAL FUND

It was moved by Raabe and seconded by Anderson to approve the claims from the General Fund, in the amount of $67,539.91 as presented.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Raabe, Anderson, Nottlemann, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Kreikemeier, Luebbert, Preston, and Roth
Voting against:  None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (9-0)
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

Executive Director Evaluation:

Dr. DeTurk has tabulated the comments, however, he was unable to attend this meeting so this item was tabled until the next meeting.
Board Chairman Preston adjourned the meeting at 8:17 p.m.
Next Regular board meeting to be held Monday, June 17, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at Howells-Dodge High School in Howells, Nebraska
Secretary
Joe Peitzmeier








